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Winner Old Cars Weekly 
Golden Quill Award  

2012, 2013, 2014, 2015 

 

Winner CLC Web 
Site Merit Award 
2013,2014, 2015       

 

Story and Photos by 

Lifer  

 

Awarded Best CLC Regional Newsletter 2007-2008 

1966 Cadillac Deville Convertible 

Photo by Lifer Owner John McDaniel    

Engine 429 Cu In  340 HP 480 Ft Lbs Torque 4.13 Bore X 4.0 Stroke 

        

Wheelbase 129.5" 19,200 Convertible Devilles Built for 1966  
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Toys For Tots 

A trunk full of toys for girls 

and boys 

Jim Warren, John McDaniel, 

and Randoll Reagan 

Joyce Reagan, Minnie Bedrick, 

and  Dara Warren 

A warm and 

hearty Thank 

You for those 

who donated 

Toys and Bikes 

for the Marine 

Corps’ Toy for 

Tots program 

this year at 

Frank Kent 

Cadillac. 

 

 

Jim Hanson 

John McDaniel 

Rubye and Bob Musser 

Jim and Dara Warren  

William Levy  

Minnie  Bedrick and 

Rubyann McDaniel  

Joyce & Randoll  Reagan    

Bill Haesslein  

Will Churchill   

Richard Cross  

Terry Graham 

Bruce Lee 

Patrick Greenhouse 

A big Thank You to Will Churchill for 

the delicious lunch that Frank Kent 

Cadillac provided to the Santa 

Helpers. 
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Correction….. 

Here are the up and coming activities that members and family and guests can plan for and participate in. 

February 11, 2017 Sam Pack Museum, 2070 Diplomat Drive, Farmers Branch, TX.  75234 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.   

                                Bring a dish to share—No desserts, please.  NTX club will provide the meat—fried chicken. 

               [Let Rubye know that you will be there (817) 996-8066]. Please WEAR YOUR NAME BADGE.  Will have door prizes. 

  

Planning: 

March 11, 2017 PATE Swap Meet Tile Cleanup Party (alt date the 25th). 

March 17, 2017 Inter-Regional Meet, Marshal, Texas. Hampton In Hotel on hiway 59. 

                            (903) 927-0079 Ask for NTX Interregional Meet rate. Map and details next month. 

April 22, 2017 PATE Swap Meet Setup Day. 

April 27-April 30, 2017 PATE Swap Meet  (April 30th Tear Down Day—lunch will be provided) 

June 25-July 1, 2017 CLC National Driving Tour, Illinois Route 66—Chicago to St. Louis. 

July 31-Aug 5, 2017 CLC Grand National, McLean, VA. 

August 23 –27, 2017 Grand European—Copenhagen, Denmark. 

Also 2017— CLC Winter Board Meeting at Albuquerque, New Mexico.  

2018 CLC Grand National—San Marcos, Texas. 

2018 CLC National Driving Tour—Central California Coast. 

21-26, March, 2018 Australian Grand National, Renmark SA. 
See you & meet you on the road,    

Rubye 

 

 

Activities Director’s Calendar 
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Dave Whitaker HONEST 
JOHN’S Choice Gene Pilgrim People’s Choice 

Corrections—had the names wrong last month. 
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Classifieds 
FOR SALE 

1973 sedan deville (green)  $5,500. New coker tires wonderful paint/interior. If anyone is interested call 318-

286-3859 thanks.  Bill Shipp 

Classified Ads – for 3 months Members: free, Non-
members -$35 for three lines for three months.  $50 for ad 
with photo. No credit for early cancellation.  For additional 
rates contact Rubye Musser at 817 996-8066   



 

 

  

We wish all to have a very Happy and Fruitful 2017.  Plus wishing to see many more of you  participating in 

the upcoming activities each month in 2017. 

 

 We  will have  two new members  on the Board, so express your wants and desires so that  the Board  can 

make the meets and activities more enticing for you to show that  Caddy. 

 

 North Texas was so proud to participate once again in the  "Annual Open Your Trunks—Toys  for Tots “ at 

Frank Kent Cadillac.  We were all amazed at enormous turnout of toys and bicycles under the 

beautiful tree in the lobby of Frank Kent 

 

 NTX  had a light showing of cars seemingly,  since the weather was threatening and chilly, but we  had a new 

member brave the weather in his beautiful black 56 Deville Convertible. See the front page.  Those  that did 

not show  missed a seated table of Jason deli sandwiches.   Plus, we gained two new members.  Wonderful and 

Welcome.  We challenge each of you to bring in two new members to our great fun loving club in 2017. 

Membership and each ones participation  is the Big Secret to a successful club. 

 

 I wish to Thank each Board member for all their hard work and ever giving to make the NTX Club a great 

one.  We must continue to uphold our Outstanding place in National. 

 

Best wishes in the future endeavors of two members that are stepping down from their very important 

positions.  Thank You Jim Warren for your seven years as Vice President.   Your hard work, whenever asked, 

was and is appreciated so very much. We  must also thank Tony Yates 

for convincing him that he should be on the Board.  He has been there each and every time he was 

asked to help with a project, and the latest and hardest has been assistant to the Pate Director.   Jim has 

worked  very hard on all projects  assigned to him such as buying raffle gifts  for the Christmas parties 

and many other jobs  fulfilled  to the  top notch.  He is so willing and giving to the best of his ability. 

 Also thanks  to his wife  Dara.  She made sure he was always there for the President whenever called 

upon.  Thanks millions Jim. 

 

Bill Haesslein,  Membership Chairman,  has held this difficult office for 11 or 12 years.  He 

took over from Minnie Bedrick who is now our Webmaster.   Bill sent every email news bulletin that was sent 

from the Board to our members at large.  Because he is such a guru on the computer, Bill has maintained the 

roster and all the registration packages for our Regionals, Christmas parties and Interregional meets. He also 

sent the membership update to National and kept in close touch with the Treasurer with his green envelopes.  I 

could not have operated as President without his assistance many times with emails and calls.  He has been 

very efficient with keeping the membership up to date and all the notifications.  Thanks Millions Bill H.  You 

have done a tremendous job for NTXCLC for these many years.    We  also  thank Julia for helping  Bill with 

the packets and odd jobs. 

 

 Happy New Year 

 See you and your Caddy  down the road 

  Love,  

Rubye  

 
 

Regional Meet at Southfork Ranch 

Photo by Lifer 
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We at NTXCLC send our sincere sympathy to the parents Pauline and Norm Ofsted on the recent loss of their daughter Peggy who lost her life to 

cancer.  She fought a long and hard battle.   May God Bless you in the days ahead.   We at NTX are here to offer our support. 

  

 Karen Hannah 

 Reagan Hammett 

 Leonard Zimmerman 

 Mark Shultz 

 Cecil Thompson 

 Tony Yates—Nursing   home 1700 N Washington St. Pilot Point TX rm204 

 Lew Reagan -cancer is in Dallas 

  

 We wish you a speedy recovery and a Blessed New Year 

  

 Please notify us of anyone you know that needs our prayers and assistance   817 996 8066 

  

 Congratulations to Rubye Mae and Trina and David McClung on the newest addition to family, Lance and Victoria McClung on recent birth of a 

baby boy Grayson Eugene. 

 

HAPPY BIRTHDAY to Cecil Thompson and Bill Kaufman. 

  

 We wish to welcome the new members listed on another page to our NTXCLC membership. 

  

 Love to All God Bless and Have a Very Happy Caddy New Year 

Rubye 
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There are 16 car clubs that manage the Pate Swap Meet each year.  If every member of the North Texas Region Cadillac & 

LaSalle club recruited just one new member each, we would be the biggest club in the swap meet.  Remember, the member 

count, besides meaning a more fun and interesting club, gets the club a bigger share of the Pate income. 

 

If a member obtains 5 or more new members to the NTXCLC they will receive a free Club Shirt at the annual Christmas dinner. 

 

COMMERCIAL ADVERTISING PRICES  

FOR NTXCLC NEWSLETTER "The Standard Of The World" 
Your business will be advertising to car lovers and enthusiasts across the United States, Europe, Asia, and Australia. 

For one full year,  

12 issues —  $50.00 – Business card size,    

$75.00 – 1/8 page,    $125.00 – Quarter page,     

$250.00 – Half page,    $500.00 – Full page.     

If you have a special request contact us for rates. Contact Rubye Musser (rubyemusser@gmail.com) or Bill Levy 

(lifer@writeme.com) for an application or special request. 

Welcome New and Renewed Members: 
Bruce Lee, Ft. Worth, TX 
Patrick Greenhouse, Burleson, TX  

 

For membership information— 

Contact Bill Haesslein at 
billhsln@airmail.net 
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President:  Rubye Musser 

 (817) 996-8066  rubyemusser@gmail.com 
Vice President:  Jim Warren 
 fordcoupeman@hotmail.com 
Secretary:  Terry Graham  
 tzgraham@flash.net   
Treasurer:  Jim Hanson     
                Jam_Han@msn.com 
Webmaster:  Minnie Bedrick 

 rudminbed@centurylink.net 
Membership:  Bill Haesslein 
 billhsln@airmail.net 
Activities and Sunshine:  Rubye Musser 
 rubyemusser@gmail.com 
Newsletter & Distribution:   Bill Levy 
 (214) 563-1033    lifer@writeme.com 
Pate Director:  Bill Levy 
Pate Director Assistant:  Jim Warren 
Historians:  John Foust 
Directors:  Ron Fishell, John McDaniel, Dave Eckberg, Ron Fishell,                
     Minnie  Bedrick 
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Please let our advertisers know that you saw their ad in the Standard 

Of The World newsletter of the North Texas Region of the Cadillac & 

LaSalle Club 

web site: www.clcntx.com  

NTXCLC Board Meetings 3rd Sunday of even months, 4:00 p.m. at Willhoite’s in Grapevine, TX. 

Next meeting February 19, 2017 4:00 p.m. in Grapevine. 

mailto:tzgraham@flash.net


 

 

First Class Mail 

STANDARD OF THE WORLD 

Bill Levy (lifer@writeme.com) 

Editor, North Texas Region CLC 

206 Turnberry Lane 

Coppell, TX 75019 
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Awarded Best CLC  
Regional Newsletter  

2007-2008 

NTXCLC  

—————————————————————- 

Calendar (See page 4) 
 

*January 8, 2017 NTXCLC Holiday Party Rolling Hills CC. 

 

*February 11, 2017 Sam Pack Museum, 2070 Diplomat Drive, 

Farmers Branch, TX.  75234 10:00 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.   

Bring a dish to share—No desserts, please.  NTX club will 

provide the meat—fried chicken or BBQ  

(let Rubye know your preference). Wear your name badge.  Will 

have door prizes. 
 

*March 11, 2017 PATE Tile Cleanup Party (alt March 25th) 

 

*March 17, 2017 Inter-Regional Meet, Marshal, Texas. 

Hampton In Hotel on hiway 59. (903) 927-0079 Ask for NTX 

Interregional Meet rate. Map and details next month. 

 

*April 22, 2017 PATE Setup Day 

 

*April 27-April 30, 2017 PATE Swap Meet 

 

Cars and Coffee,  January 7th, February 4, 7 a.m. – 11 

a.m..  Gates open at 6:30 a.m. Be in place by 7:30 for a 
reserved spot on Cadillac Row as the big lot fills up very fast.  
So get there early.    6800 Dallas Parkway, Plano TX 75024. 
Email lifer@writeme.com if you have any questions. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
COMING UP: 
 
June 25-July 1 2017 CLC National Driving Tour Illinois Route 
66—Chicago to St. Louis. 
July 31-Aug 5, 2017 CLC Grand National, McLean, VA. 
(reserve hotel after Late January 2017.) 
August 23-27, 2017 Grand European, Copenhagen, Denmark 
2018 CLC Grand National—San Marcos, TX 
March 21-26, 2018 Australian Grand National, Renmark SA. 
Also 2017— CLC Winter Board Meeting at Albuquerque, New 
Mexico  
2018 CLC Grand National—San Marcos, TX. 
2018 CLC National Driving Tour—Central California Coast. 
 

 
Send any corrections, complaints, compliments, discussions,  and/or additions to: 

Bill (Lifer) Levy       lifer@writeme.com    214 563-1033 

 

Awarded  Old Cars Weekly 
Golden Quill 2012, 2013, 

2014,2015 

Awarded  CLC  Web Site Of 
Merit Award 2013, 2014, 

2015 

 
The Standard Of The World is published monthly and 
mailed First Class or emailed to all NTXCLC members on 
the current roster, member of the CLC, and selected 
others. Copyright ©2014, 2015, 2016, 2017 North Texas 
Region Cadillac and LaSalle Club. Other CLC Regions may 
reprint articles without permission as long as attribution is 
given. The deadline for submission is the 20th day of the 
month prior to issue date. ALL NTXCLC members are 
encouraged to submit articles, letters and photos to the 
Editor for publication. Cadillac and the Cadillac Wreath & 
Crest are registered trademarks of Cadillac and General 
Motors. 


